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September 8, 2011
Dear Parents,


It is indeed a pleasure to have your children in our classes.  To start off the year right, we are sending you this Parent Survival Packet that has been assembled to help you understand our homework requirements in conjunction with other vital information that will enable us to make this a very positive and rewarding year.  We feel as though open lines of communication between the parent, student, and teacher are the key to promoting an educational climate that is conducive to learning.  We are looking forward to working with you and your child.  Together we can make a difference!  You can help by sending us well-rested children with full stomachs and a hug and a kiss still fresh on their minds.  This sets the stage for a lovely learning day.  Please feel free to contact us at any time if there is a question or situation you would like to discuss.  You will receive additional communication throughout the school year.  We look forward to building a relationship with you and your child and thus providing the best education that we are capable of giving.

                                                                                                        Sincerely,

                                                                                                   Ms. Kugelman
                                                                                                 Mrs. Tomasello
         STUDENT + PARENT + TEACHER = SUCCESS
	[image: image2.jpg]



Attendance
School starts promptly at 8:30AM. Students should meet their teacher in the cafeteria each morning and sit at their assigned class table.  If students wish to eat breakfast, they must report to the cafeteria earlier.  Breakfast begins being served at 8AM sharp. Students who arrive late will not be permitted to eat their breakfast in the classroom.  There is no reason students should arrive late to school.  Any necessary absences or lateness MUST be accompanied by a note.
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*Tentative schedule:  Times are subject to change based on specialty classes such as:  art, science, physical education/health, and music
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The 4th Grade Daily Schedule[image: image5.jpg]



8:30-8:40 AM               Unpack
8:40-9:30 AM               Reading workshop

9:32-10:22 AM              Reading workshop integrating Social Studies

10:24-11:14 AM             Writing workshop

11:16-12:06 PM              Writing workshop and word study

12:14-1:04 PM                Lunch/Recess time

1:08-1:58 PM                 Math

2:00-2:50 PM                Math

2:50-3:40 PM                Extended day

Dismissal Times and Location  (side door – 26th Street – NO longer in the yard!!!)
Monday and Tuesday: Dismissal is at 3:40 PM at the side door of 26th Street
Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday:  Dismissal is at 2:50 PM  at the side door of 26th Street
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Your child will have several assignments during the school day for which he or she is responsible. Due to uncertain circumstances, if your child for any reason is unable to complete an assignment, this will automatically become homework to be completed at home and returned to school the following day.  Project due dates will be posted and will be written down for students to monitor.  Students are expected to adhere to these due dates as well.  Please talk to your child about the importance of completing assignments.

Reading

Our reading program incorporates many different components.  Students will be participating in Guided Reading Groups, Whole Group Instruction and Independent Reading.  Students may have the opportunity to participate in Literature Circles and Book Clubs as well.  This is when a small group holds a discussion about a common book they are reading. 
Independent Reading

Students will be accountable for silent reading.  Students will have time in class to read at the beginning day and when not in guided reading groups.  By the end of the school year, students will be expected to read for a total of 45 minutes without interruptions.
Writing

Students may sometimes be asked to bring home the Writing Notebook to make observations and jot down ideas.  Students may take home the Writing Notebook, at any time, if they choose. 
Math

Our math program, Everyday Math is focused on problem solving as well as calculating answers and understanding the process of mathematical solving. To enhance problem-solving skills, we will be doing a good deal of writing about math.  Being able to explain your thinking in writing is a higher-level skill and shows deeper understanding.  This may be different from past math classes and we will be helping your child to grow in this area.  (Multiplication facts are still important, so keep practicing-we’ll be taking quizzes twice a week to ensure speedy solving!!)

                   Word Study
Your child’s speaking and writing vocabulary is extremely important in the upper grades.  Therefore, we will be working on word study units each week.  Students will learn new words throughout each lesson, practice using them throughout the week, and be assessed on them every Friday.  
Homework Learning
Students will be assigned homework each day.  Please check your child’s homework sheet nightly to make sure all assignments are completed.  Homework is also a great way to let parents know what their children are working on in school! We encourage you each night to go over homework with your child.  We’ve even included a list of reading strategies and questions you can ask your child after he/she reads each night.   
· Students will be expected to read for at least 35 minutes every night( reading time and reading stamina will continually increase throughout the school year).
· If students do not complete daily work (reading or math assignments, etc.), they will be expected to finish these assignments as well as assigned homework.

· Students who miss homework will need to complete it and bring it to school the next day.  

· At the end of each week, parents will have to sign the “missed homework” log if homework has been missed. 
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In order to provide our students with the excellent educational climate they deserve, the school created values to live by.
1)  Be respectful.

2) Be responsible.

3) Be a good listener.

4) Be a friend. 

Behavior Management System in Fourth Grade:

Students are responsible for their own choices and actions.  Students are expected to behave in a respectful manner in the school building.  Inappropriate behavior will warrant parental contact and school intervention.  Within class, students are held to high expectations.  In order to assure students are always focused and on task, we will be implementing the “How’s My Day Going?” color chart.  This plan consists of students changing their color card whenever they are found to be off task.  First, students receive a warning, followed by a written explanation of their off task behavior (must be signed by a parent), and if this behavior persists, parents will be contacted.   
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Supplies

Each student is to come to school each day with his/her own sharpened pencils, notebooks, and folders.  Please have your child’s name on his/her belongings.  Students are responsible for their own belongings.
Lunchroom Behavior

Students must follow all rules and behave respectfully during the lunch and recess period.  Please also note that students are NOT permitted to bring in their own toys or electronic games to school.   Students are provided with outdoor play equipment to use during the lunch period by the school.

Statewide Testing

New York State requires standardized testing in reading comprehension, mathematics, and science in fourth grade.  These exams determine each student’s promotional status.
(Specific dates to be announced)
ELA exam: May 
Math exam:  May
Science exam:  Hands-on Lab: June  
                         Written:  June   
